
                                   

    

                                                                         Minutes Of 

                                                   Post No. 35 Department of Maine 

                                                        THE AMERICAN LEGION 

                                                       Minutes of 19 February 2021 

Meeting was opened at 7:08 PM by Commander Linscott with 4 officers and 2 members present. Due to 
not having a Quorum no official business transpired. 

Minutes of the 15 January 2021 meeting were read, approved and filed with Post Adjutant 

                                                            Committee Reports 

Finance Officer Marston was absent. Adjutant Pock reported that all bills were paid and the Key Bank 
account had a balance of $10,174.27 in our accounts. $4,133.06 in General Fund, $6,041.21 in Savings. 
Report was made and held for audit. 

Membership Chairman Splettstoesser reported that 79 of our 85 members have paid their annual dues 
for a percentage of 93%. Department holds our percentage at 88% based on a goal of 79 members. New 
method of counting membership has been put in place. We have 6 members who have not renewed to 
date. 

Trustees Chairman Pock reported that the hasps on Sea Cadet rooms have been changed for the second 
time because of recent losses. 

Americanism Officer Marston was absent but Adjutant Pock reported that based on information from 
the latest District meeting that although Oratorical has been cancelled by Department the Boys & Girls 
State, at this time, is still on schedule.  

                                                                     Sick Call 

None reported 

                                                      Unfinished Business 

Flag Spotlight Committee Chairman Splettstoesser reported that a spotlight has been install and is 
functioning as designed 

                                           Past Commander Recognition 

Batchelor, Linscott, and Splettstoesser were in attendance. 



                                                     Correspondence 

None reported 

                                                             None 

                                                     New Business 

Because no quorum was achieved all business was moved, seconded and tables for the March 19th 
meeting or Executive meeting which ever comes first based on importance. 

1. Member Ed Seymourian inquired about the sponsorship of a Little League Baseball team in the 
Spring. Mention of contacting L.L. Official Richard “Dicky” Matthews was considered. Moved by 
Pock, Seconded by Linscott. – Tabled 

2. Money received from 2/13/2021 Bottle and Food Drive ($ 107.60) was agreed upon to be split 
50/50 with South Portland Food Pantry ($53.80). Moved by Splettstoesser, Seconded by Linscott 
– Tabled 

3. Adjutant Pock brought up the subject of paying for “Honorary Life Membership” for members of 
the Post who served in WWII and any member who has been a member for 50 years or more. 
Moved by Batchelor, Seconded by Seymourian. - Tabled 

4. After short discussion it was brought up, that because of the recent break-ins at the Post, that 
we would investigate purchasing Security Cameras. Member Kohnke to investigate cost. Moved 
by Pock, Seconded by Kohnke - Tabled 

 

                                                     50/50 Raffle 

Not Held 

                                             Good of the Legion 

None mentioned 

                                                   Adjournment  

                                                       7:50 PM 

Respectfully Submitted 

Michael R. Pock - Adjutant 

 


